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April 1, 2021 

 

The Honorable Greta See 

Attorney Examiner 

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street, 12th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

 

Re: Case No. 20-1624-GA-RDR 

 

Dear Judge See: 

 

On April 1, 2021, East Ohio Gas Company d/b/a Dominion Energy Ohio (“DEO”) filed a 

statement informing the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“PUCO” or 

“Commission”) that the issues raised in the comments had been resolved. 

 

In its Comments filed March 23, 2021, the Staff of the PUCO (“Staff”) recommended 

approval of DEO’s Application to adjust its Automated Meter Reading (AMR) Cost 

Recovery Charge, subject to the proposed modification that DEO track and reconcile a 

reconciliation component as part of the revenue requirement in next year’s AMR 

Application, given that the revenue requirement of $(58,259.16) results in a rider rate of 

$0.00. The Staff noted that without this reconciliation, customers will not receive the 

amounts owed to them. 

 

The Staff and DEO have resolved the issue regarding the timing of the AMR 

reconciliation. The Staff and DEO agree that DEO shall incorporate a reconciliation 

component in the AMR Cost Recovery Charge in future AMR filings, starting with next 

year’s filing with respect to recovery of 2021 AMR costs. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

/s/ Chelsea R. Fletcher    

Jodi J. Bair 

Chelsea R. Fletcher 

Assistant Attorneys General 

Public Utilities Section 

30 E. Broad St., 26th Floor 

Columbus, OH 43215-3793 

614-644-8599 (telephone) 

866-431-1581 (fax) 

Jodi.Bair@ohioattorneygeneral.gov 

Chelsea.Fletcher@ohioattorneygeneral.gov  

 

On behalf of the Staff of the 

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

 

cc: Parties of Record: 

 

 Christopher Kennedy, kennedy@whitt-sturtevant.com  

Lucas Fykes, fykes@whitt-sturtevant.com  

 

Attorneys for Dominion Energy Ohio 
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